South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

February 24, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer
 William Bova – Member (Via Phone)
Public attendees per sign in sheets:


Kermit Bell, Jim Hess, Carl Epler, Curtis Bucks, Matt Donahue, Melanie Custer, Randy Wright, Hark Houser, Chad Weaver
 
Public Comment:
None 
Special Orders:
None
Old Business: 
· A motion was made by Bucks, seconded by Bova to approve Resolution 11-2021 authorizing a loan in the amount of $539,306.00 to the Lawn Fire Company to purchase the replacement rescue pumper fire truck. Motion carried with Custer abstaining and he did not participate in these discussions. 

· A motion was made by Bucks, seconded by Bova to approve the Lawn Fire Company resolution authorizing the purchase of the replacement rescue pumper fire truck.  Motion carried with Custer abstaining and he did not participate in these discussions.

· A motion was made by Bova, seconded by Bucks to approve the Purchase Money Security Agreement, Term Note Agreement, General Certificate, and the Term Loan Agreement with the Lawn Fire Company associated with the purchase and loan for the replacement rescue pumper truck. Motion carried with Custer abstaining and he did not participate in these discussions. 

· Background information was provided about the deferment for sidewalks within the Flight Path Industrial Park with Chlebnikow illustrating the proposed sidewalk and crosswalk options through a GIS overlay map of this area tentatively proposed by the Supervisors at the recent Board meeting. This scaled down version of the proposed sidewalks concentrate to the western side Taxiway Road as well as to the Northwestern side of Landings Road was discussed. Chad Weaver would be the only Flight Path property owner required to install the sidewalks in this proposed plan and the Board stated other Flight Path property owner’s sidewalk deferments would be remain in effect. Weaver would prepare an updated drawing and type of materials to be used for the proposed sidewalk which would be reviewed and possible action taken at the March 9, 2021 Board meeting. 
· Discussion was held about the Stormwater Operation and Maintenance Agreement associated with In the Net Inflatable Dome with Chad Weaver and Randy Wright, Engineer requesting relief from this previously approved agreement. Weaver and Wright were instructed by the Board to provide their proposed ‘scaled down’ stormwater plan that may incorporate the existing drainage infrastructure associated with thew soccer/multipurpose field for the Board and Township engineers to consider for possible waiver or variance.
· A question was raised from the public on whether the In The Net propane tanks should have bollards protecting them, but under the existing building codes they meet all current setback requirements. 
New Business:

None

Good and Welfare-   
Bucks mentioned the Board would be going into Executive Session to discuss a personnel and legal matter. 
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 7:48 PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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